
 

 
 

Memorandum 
Date: September 25, 2019 

 
To: West Linn Planning Commission 

From: Jennifer Arnold, Associate Planner 

Subject: Planning Commission Request for Information for SUB-18-04 (12-lot Subdivision at 22870     
Weatherhill Road) 

 
 

 

On September 18, 2019 the West Linn Planning Commission re-opened the public hearing, received 
new information from the applicant and continued the public hearing to October 16, 2019. The record 
was left open for members of the public and the Public Works Department to review the new 
information and to submit any comments subject to the following deadlines: 
• Public comments and/or Public Works comments by September 25, 2019 
• Public comments and/or Public Works comments by October 2, 2019 
• Applicant rebuttal and final comments by October 9, 2019 
 
On September 23 Staff received written testimony from Erik Daniels expressing concerns about the 
safety of Weatherhill Road in its current condition and with this proposal. Mr. Daniels also expressed 
concerns about the traffic 12 new homes would bring to the area and requests that the streets are wide 
enough to allow for parking on at least one side.  

 
On September 24, 2019 Staff received written testimony from Victoria Steele Keller expressing 
concerns about the subdivision layout since the applicant did not propose to connect the Satter Street 
extension up to Weatherhill Road. Ms. Keller also expressed concerns regarding the R-7 zoning of the 
area.  

 
On September 24, 2019 Staff received written testimony from LuAnn Dolly expressing concerns about 
the subdivision layout since the applicant did not propose to connect the Satter Street extension up to 
Weatherhill Road. Ms. Dolly also expressed concerns regarding the lack of sidewalks and along 
Weatherhill Road and the existing width of Weatherhill Road.  
 
On September 24, 2019 Staff received written testimony from Christy Blount expressing concerns 
about the proposed 12-lot subdivision not having a direct connection to Salamo Road. Ms. Blount also 
expressed concerns regarding road width of the existing roads in the area and ability for emergency 
vehicles to get around.  

 
On September 25, 2019 Staff received written testimony from Rob and Kristy Musalo expressing 
concerns about the daily trips onto Weatherhill Road. The Musalo’s also expressed concerns about 
adjacent development and how that will effect Weatherhill Road.  
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